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August/September 2019 Newsletter

TRI-COUNTY SCHOOLS INFORMATION
The registration days for the Tri-County Primary, Tri-County 
Intermediate, and Tri-County Junior/Senior High Schools will be 
Monday, July 29, 2019, and Tuesday, July 30, 2019.  All registrations 
will be done at Tri-County Junior/Senior High School.  Monday, July 29, 
2019, and Tuesday, July 30, 2019, registration times will be from 1:00 
p.m. – 8:00 p.m. on Monday, July 29, and Tuesday, July 30, registration 
times will be from 8:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m.

Book rental for these students is the following:   
Preparatory Kindergarten - $ 75.00 
Kindergarten - $ 135.00 ; Grade 1 - $ 123.00 ; Grade 2 - $ 126.00 ; Grade 
3 - $ 124.00 ; Grade 4 - $ 131.00 ; Grade 5 - $ 130.00 ; Grade 6 - $ 120.00 
Grades 7-12 will be based upon individual courses.

Hot Lunches will be served to elementary school students at a cost of $2.70 
per day and Grades 7-12 at a cost of $2.80 per day.

SCHOOL BEGINS:  TRI-COUNTY SCHOOLS
The first day of school is Friday, August 9, 2019.  This will be a full day 
session.  Students at the Primary and Intermediate schools are to arrive by 
8:20 a.m. at which time classes begin.  They are dismissed at 2:55 p.m. At the 
Junior/Senior High School the first block of the day begins at 8:10 a.m. with 
dismissal at 3:10 p.m.

Doors open for all students at 7:45 a.m.  Although it is exciting to think 
students want to arrive early for school, no supervision is in place prior 
to 7:45 a.m., leaving students with the opportunity to make inappropriate 
choices.  Your cooperation is much appreciated!

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL BACK TO SCHOOL 
NIGHT
Tri-County Primary & Intermediate Schools will host a Back to School Night 
on Wednesday, August 7, 2019. 

Tri-County Primary will be from 4:00 – 5:30 PM  
Tri-County Intermediate will be from 5:00 – 6:30 PM

The purpose of this Open House is to have the students and parents bring 
all the school supplies to the student’s classroom and meet their teachers.  
This is an Open House where parents should plan to come and go at their 
convenience. 

JUNIOR/SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL OPEN 
HOUSE
Tri-County Junior/Senior High School will host an Open House on Tuesday, 
August 13, 2019, at 6:30 P.M.  Please come meet your teachers and help kick 
off a new school year.   



School Messenger
Tri-County School Corporation uses School Messenger to send out important information to our families 
throughout the school year. Please be sure, that you keep your phone numbers and email addresses current with 
your child’s school. If you should need to change any of this information, please contact your child’s school 
and make necessary updates with the main office. 

PowerSchool Parent Access
As a parent/Guardian, be sure you have set up your Parent 
Access account to get up to date information regarding your 
student’s Grades and Attendance. Once you create your account, 
you can add new students to the same account. Be sure you 
request a Parent Access paper for your new students, from 
the office of your child(s) current school to add them to your 
account. Did you know there is a PowerSchool App for your 
smart phone? 

Use the QR Codes below to Download the App.  Tri-County’s 
District Access Code is DSMF.

Tri-County School Corporation Technology Services
Tri-County School Corporation finds the integration of technology and 21st Century Skills to be very important 
for our learners. You can visit the Technology Services link on the school web page www.trico.k12.in.us under 
the Corporation menu option. Links to various online resources your children will use throughout the school year 
can be found here.

Tri-County Jr. Sr. High School will be handing out 1:1 devices the first two days of school this year. Please be 
sure you have signed your students RUP at registration in order for them to pick up their device. No device will 
be handed out to students until a signed RUP is on file. If you should have any questions/concerns about your 
students 1:1 device, please contact Shannon Kelly, Technology Director at kellys@trico.k12.in.us or 219-279-
2105 ext 3208.

Talk to your kids about ONLINE SAFETY
The Internet is an ever evolving world that our children spend much time exploring. Here are some links, that you 
can use to help foster some great conversations with your children about their use of the Internet and how to 
stay safe.

FTC Kid’s Online Safety…learn about how to talk to your kids about different topics
http://www.consumer.ftc.gov/topics/kids-online-safety

Common Sense Media – Digital Glossary…learn about digital apps and how to decode teens’ shorthand
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/educators/digital-glossary
Learn the current acronyms…What is your Tween/Teen Texting??
www.urbandictionary.com
or
http://www.netlingo.com/dictionary/y.php

2



3

From the Desk of Ms. Hall
Welcome to the 2019-2020 school year!  I hope you enjoyed a relaxing and fun summer vacation.  We are thrilled 
to welcome all of you back to a new school year of learning and growing.  

I want to remind everyone of two policies that are in place for TCP.  Due to student allergies, TCP is a peanut free 
building.  We ask that no foods containing peanuts or processed in a facility that uses peanuts be brought into 
the building.  A list of suggested foods will be sent home with all of our families and can also be requested at our 
office.  We recognize that this may be an inconvenience at times and appreciate your understanding that this is a 
health issue for several of our students.

TCP is also a no homework school.  Our students work hard during the school day, and we believe they need 
time for family, sports, hobbies, and unstructured play.  Instead of sending homework each night, we asked that 
our students:
●	 read or be read to for enjoyment for 20 minutes
●	 go outside and play
●	 eat dinner as a family
●	 get a good night’s sleep
While no extra assignments will be given, it is possible that students may take home unfinished work from the 
day to complete.  We are hoping this change will allow you to spend more time as a family, foster a love for 
reading, and allow students to pursue other interests

Below are some dates for fall school events.  I want to personally invite you to our Back-to-School Night on 
August 7th from 4:00-5:30 p.m.  This will be a great time to meet teachers and other families, bring in your child’s 
supplies, and learn about the upcoming school year.  We hope to see you all there!

I am excited to begin another school year and to see what amazing things our staff and students will accomplish.  
I encourage you all to stop in and see how you can become involved at TCP.

Ms. Elaine Hall

Dates to Know
August
7th- Back-to-School Night, 4-5:30 pm at TCP
9th- First Student Day

September
3rd- PTO meeting
11th- 1st 9 weeks midterm

October
11th- End of 1st 9 weeks
22nd- Fall Parent/Teacher Conferences
24th-25th- Fall Break
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From The Desk of the Superintendent

As we prepare for another exciting school year, please allow me the opportunity to provide a 
brief summary of the events and activities from over the summer. 

Students and staff successfully completed all 2019 summer school sessions at Tri-County 
Primary, Intermediate, and Jr/Sr High School. At TCP students participated in kindergarten 
classes, and at TCI students participated in STEM related courses in the areas of both Math 
and English. Students also had the opportunity to experience and learn more about a variety 
of careers via exploration field trips. During these summer school sessions, all Tri-County staff 
members worked diligently to ensure the students were not only maintaining learning, but also 
enjoying new opportunities. 

While only part of our educational staff was busy this summer providing summer school 
opportunities and experiences for our students, all our teachers have been busy preparing 
for the upcoming 2019-2020 school year. Staff members spent countless hours preparing 
by attending professional development opportunities around the state. Successful use of 
technology, social-emotional learning, personalized learning, and STEM are just a few of the 
topics staff members learned about this summer. 

In addition to our educational staff, we also have many other Tri-County staff members who 
work behind the scenes making the necessary preparations are done to ensure everything 
is ready for the 2019-2020 school year. Our maintenance, grounds, and custodial staff have 
also been working diligently to make sure all buildings are ready to go and in great condition. 
Thanks to their hard work, time, and extra effort, our buildings are now clean, safe, and ready 
for a successful school year. Without the support and hard work of such dedicated people, the 
buildings would not be in such a presentable state. The Tri-County community can feel proud 
of the first impression our buildings can provide incoming students, staff, and visitors. 

Also taking place behind the scenes this summer, our bus drivers have been preparing for 
the upcoming school year through continuously training and recertification. In compliance 
with Indiana code, all Tri-County bus drivers are required to annually complete bus driver 
training and testing. In addition to making sure our bus drivers are complying with all state 
requirements, we also complete state required annual safety inspections of all buses. Since 
student safety is of such importance for us at Tri-County, rigorous checks are made to ensure 
all state required certifications and inspections have been completed each year. 

Lastly, our administrators are working throughout the summer. Our administrative team has 
been working collaboratively on planning the numerous educational opportunities for students 
and staff.  

Throughout the summer, all the various Tri-County employees are dedicated to working 
extremely hard to provide the best, safest, and most equitable educational opportunities for 
all students. Thanks to everyone for all the efforts to ensure the academic successes for the 
stakeholders of the Tri-County community. And, thank you to all of our community members 
for your support of the schools. Go Cavs! 

Patrick M. Culp 
Superintendent
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TRI-COUNTY SCHOOL CORPORATION
NON-DISCRIMINATION POLICY
The Tri-County School Corporation has a policy which is currently being practiced.  All courses are open to all 
students regardless of age, race, color, national origin, sex, and handicapped condition.

Educational services, programs, instruction and facilities will not be denied to anyone in the Tri-County School 
Corporation as the result of his or her age, race, color, national origin, sex, or handicapped condition.

For further information, clarification, or complaint, please contact the following people:

TITLE IX COORDINATOR: 			   SECTION 504 COORDINATOR:
	
Shawn McCracken, Ass’t Principal		  Brian Hagan, Principal
Tri-County Jr/Sr High School			   Tri-County Elementary Schools
11298 W 100 S					    200 W North Street
Wolcott, IN  47995				    Wolcott, IN  47995
Phone:  (219) 279-2418				   Phone:  (219) 279-2138 or
                                                                            	              (219) 261-2214

Ronald McDonald House
We are still saving pop tabs for the Ronald McDonald House. Save over the summer for us too! So pull that tab 
and help your schools! BRING IT IN to either TCI or TCP Schools. Thanks for your help.
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2019 Crystal Apple Award Winners	
 
Tri-County Primary School Principal Elaine Hall, right, congratulates the 2019 Crystal Apple Award 
winners Lexi McClure, left, Educator of the Year, and Cheryl Beever, Outstanding Support Staffer of 
the Year.  The Crystal Apple is awarded annually by the Tri-County Education Fund to honor Tri-County 
employees who have displayed exemplary achievement and dedication to our students.  Nominated by 
their peers, these women are recognized for their outstanding commitment to Tri-County Schools and 
the community we serve.  
 
The Tri-County Education Fund was created 17 years ago to support Tri-County students and staff with 
scholarships and grants for classroom projects that were beyond the scope of the corporation, either 
by financial resources or by law.  Our donors in the local community have generously supported the 
Fund through an annual pledge drive, making Tri-County the envy of surrounding schools in an era of 
challenging state  support for public education. 
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TRI-COUNTY PRIMARY, INTERMEDIATE & JUNIOR/SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL 
TEXTBOOK RENTAL/FEE SCHEDULE 2019-20
Preparatory Kindergarten - $75.00	 Kindergarten - $135.00	 1st Grade - $123.00

2nd Grade - $126.00	 3rd Grade - $124.00	 4th Grade - $131.00

	 5th Grade - $130.00	 6th Grade - $120.00

Grades 7-12 will be based upon individual courses

Hot Lunch
Dear Students, Parents & Community,

Welcome back to the beginning of another school year. Our food program is taking on new changes as the 
State continues to pass down requirements. We are using the new lunch program.  We have now switched to 
using K12 payment center for parents and students making deposits & to view your accounts.

Breakfast is available at each building Monday through Friday at Tri-County Primary – Remington, Tri-County 
Intermediate- Wolcott, and Jr/Sr High school.  7:45 – 8:05am. Breakfast is $1.00, reduced price is .30, free if 
qualified.  Lunch prices  K-6  $2.70,   7-12 $2.80, Adults $3.50, Reduced .40, free if qualified.

Thank you for your patience as we transition to our new lunch program.

Free/ Reduced meal & Book rental applications are available in the office of each building.  If you need help with 
the application, please let us know.

Cheri Frantz, Food Service Director

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.

To view our daily announcements:
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Pesticide Application Notice
Periodically throughout the year, it may be necessary that pesticides be applied to external and internal areas of 
the school building and grounds. If you wish to be given notice of such pesticide applications, please notify the 
principal of the building.  You will be given a form to fill out and will be notified of any pesticide application with 
at least a 48-hour notice.  Pesticide applications will not be done when children, staff members or any other 
people are present in the area that is to be sprayed.

Nurses Notes
Welcome back to another year.  It promises to be a great year!! 

We will be looking closely at Immunization Compliance during the next couple of weeks. The incoming 
Kindergarteners, the 6th Graders and the Seniors were notified by letter last spring, stating the immunizations 
needed to start school this fall. 

The Meningitis B immunization is currently not required by the state, however, we encourage you to consider 
this for your teens.  It is a series of two injections, 1 mo. apart.  The disease has vague symptoms, has very 
serious side effects, and in some instances can even result in death.  ALL Indiana colleges and Universities 
require this series as part of the requirements to attend.

The White County Health Department is now able to provide immunizations to everyone. They now have the 
ability to bill insurance companies for immunizations. They still will give immunizations as before, to those with 
Medicaid and those who do not have insurance coverage. Please call for an appointment: 574-583-1502.  They 
will be moving into a new office this summer, located in the medical building behind Kroger in Monticello.

This year we will be sending a paper home with students who become ill at school with vomiting, diarrhea, 
fever, pink eye and rashes, etc.   It will state the guidelines for when they may return to school.  We will also 
have a new handout that will go home with any student with Head Lice.

Medications can be given at school, as we have done in the past.  ALL medications will require signed 
medication request, in order for us to give them. ALL medications must be in the original bottle or container 
and must have a valid date. ALL Prescription Medications must have the pharmacy label in place.

We are both looking forward to a wonderful and healthy year!!

Your Nurses,

Susan Good RN, BSN  &  Sara Arvin RN, BSN

SCHOOL DELAYS, CLOSINGS and EARLY DISMISSAL
(PLEASE KEEP FOR FUTURE REFERENCE)

There are times when school must be delayed or closed due to inclement weather or other emergencies.  When 
this becomes necessary, the Superintendent will make the decision as early as possible to allow parents to 
make alternative plans.  Once the decision is made a School Messenger alert call will be sent out to all parents/
stakeholders who have signed up for this service.  You can do so by signing up during school registration.  
You may opt for a phone call, a text, email or any combination of the three.  Delays and closings will also be 
reported Facebook & Twitter and through the following news media:

	 WLFI	 TV-18	 
In the case of an unexpected early dismissal, we are requesting that each family formulate a plan so the 
children will know what to do.  Parents of elementary students are asked to send a note to your child’s teacher 
and bus driver, if he or she rides a bus, explaining your family’s plan.  Parents of Junior/Senior High School 
students should discuss this plan with their child(ren).
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12th Grade		
Ingram, Jessica Christine	  
Kirby, Dustin Chase	  	
Miller, Olivia Victoria	  	
Musser, Hunter O’Bryan	 	
Terwilliger, Taylor Ann	  	
Ticen, Angela Grace	  	
	  	
11th Grade	  	
Cree, Justin Ray 	  	
Doty, Taylor Irene 	  	
Keliiheleua-Zussman, Keahi Chris-
tian 	  
Schultz, Nolan Oscar 	  	
Vandeveer, Blayne Michael 	
 	
	  	
10th Grade	  	
Blume, Emma Rose 	  	
Kilmer, Tyler Steven 	  	
Kirby, Alyssa Colleen 	  	
Miller, Brooklynn Dawn 	 	
Musser, Maddie Jo 	  	
Poindexter, Bryce Ellis 	  	
 		
	
9th Grade		
Bahler, Bryce Allen 		
Del Real Perez, Verania 		
Douglas, Anna Rose 		
Schambach, Shelby Jo 		
Walder, Justin Ray 		
		
8th Grade 		
Arvin, Abigail Grace 		
Del Real Perez, Berenize 	
Melchi, Peyton Kennedy 	
Oilar, Noah Patrick 		
Voors, Emma Nicole 		

7th Grade 
Gretencord, Braylon Andrew 
Hagan, Lily Grace 
McMorrow, Aidan Tucker 
Province, Jasmine Jewel 
Zarse, Eric Reinhart 

12th Grade
Bowles, Evan Troy 
Brooks, Kinzi Ann 
Cobleigh, Heather Michelle 
Davenport, Kenzie Jordyn 
Emond, Olivia Marie 
Farrell, Drake Alan 
Flinn, Jacob Michael 
Getz, Samuel Jay 
Greer, Ethan Earl 
Jordan, Montana Lynn 
Kilmer, Abigail Marie 
Lawson, Kale Edward 
Lehe, Luke Donald 
Leonard, Helena Marie 
Metzinger, Madison Faith 
Miller, Jilliann Elizabeth 
Pellegrino, Vance Paul 
Price, Kaden Clark 
Reyes, Gloria 
Reynolds, Brent Michael 
Schambach, Rustin Michael 
Warren, Chase Michael 

11th Grade
Bahler, Nanci Elizabeth 
Cox, Ericka Jordan 
Darrall, Ski-Lei May 
Douglas, Andrew Michael 
Fowler, Elysia Skylar 
Gott, Skylar Marie 
Gretencord, Zachary Chad 
Harris, Kiara Ann 
LaCosse, Bailee Sunshine 
Michal, Emma Rose 
Myers, Mackinley Elaine 
Pilotte, Anna Elizabeth 
Randolph, Layton Robert 
Reynolds, Bradley Ray 
Reynolds, Devin Christopher 
Sallee, Dayton Paige 
Siegle, Bryce Jacob 
Turza, Joshua Emmanuel 
Walder, Sarah Jane 

10th Grade
Alberts, Myah Elizabeth 
Balchunas, Shay Alan 
Brouhard, Zackery Dean 
Foster, Casey Michelle 
Foster, Kylie Nicole 
Martin, Mackensie Anastasia 
McDannel, Allyssa Michelle 
Miller, McKenzee Elaine 
Peterson, Blake Richard 
Powell, Spencer Rodney 

Quarter 4 All A’s Quarter 4 All A’s and B’s

Roudebush, Jimmy Arthur 
Runkle, Alivia Jo-Anne 
Schneidt, Logan James 
Stearns, Chase Lawrence 
Wilson, Carter Dean 

9th Grade
Anderson, Caleb Willard 
Doty, Logan Michael 
Ford, Ashley Renee 
Kyle, Bailey Lynn 
Lawson, Korbin Lee 
Roudebush, Courtney Jean 
Sargent, Bradley Rae 
Schneider, Leah M 
Stark, Payton Edward 
Stearns, Rory S 
Wamsley, Willa June 
Warren, Brynn Nicole 

8th Grade
Blume, Levi Lynn 
Boyd, Julia Estelle 
Bunjan, Samuel Scott 
Cooper, Heather Irene Nichole 
Corbin, Nathaniel Wade 
Cree, Jordan Reese 
Dreblow, James Wyatt 
Kilmer, Justin Delos 
Lanoue, Brayden Grant 
Sanders, Aidan Tyler 
Schultz, Connor Ruiz 
Scott, Raelyn Bella 
Vandeveer, Tyler Dale 

7th Grade
Alberts, Jacob Wesley 
Baer, Hayden Philip 
Bahler, Koby Richard 
Blume, Marie Tiane 
Cottrell, Hannah Anastasia Lynn 
Douglas, Addison Kay 
Durando, Jasmine Marcelo 
Fields, Samantha Allison 
Jeffries, Drake A 
Metzinger, Ryleigh Hope 
Miller, Elijah D 
Miller, Trinity Lynne 
Misch, Lucas Edward 
Oliver, Noah Lee 
Pinkerton, Kathryn Mae 
Scheitlin, Amalee Rose 
Wallace, Christian Ray 
Williamson, Brockton Edward 
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12th Grade
Cobleigh, Heather Michelle 
Farrell, Drake Alan 
Getz, Samuel Jay 
Ingram, Jessica Christine 
Kirby, Dustin Chase 
Lawson, Kale Edward 
Musser, Hunter O’Bryan 
Terwilliger, Taylor Ann 
Ticen, Angela Grace 

11th Grade
Cree, Justin Ray 
Keliiheleua-Zussman, Keahi Christian 
Schultz, Nolan Oscar 
Vandeveer, Blayne Michael 

10th Grade
Blume, Emma Rose 
Kilmer, Tyler Steven 
Kirby, Alyssa Colleen 
Miller, Brooklynn Dawn 
Miller, McKenzee Elaine 
Musser, Maddie Jo 
Poindexter, Bryce Ellis 

9th Grade
Bahler, Bryce Allen 
Del Real Perez, Verania 
Douglas, Anna Rose 
Kyle, Bailey Lynn 
Roudebush, Courtney Jean 
Schambach, Shelby Jo 
Walder, Justin Ray 

8th Grade
Arvin, Abigail Grace 
Boyd, Julia Estelle 
Cooper, Heather Irene Nichole 
Del Real Perez, Berenize 
Oilar, Noah Patrick 
Voors, Emma Nicole 

7th Grade
Douglas, Addison Kay 
Gretencord, Braylon Andrew 
Hagan, Lily Grace 
McMorrow, Aidan Tucker 
Miller, Trinity Lynne 
Scheitlin, Amalee Rose 
Zarse, Eric Reinhart 

12th Grade
Auxier, Chloe Danielle 
Bowles, Evan Troy 
Brooks, Kinzi Ann 
Davenport, Kenzie Jordyn 
Emond, Olivia Marie 
Flinn, Jacob Michael 
Greer, Ethan Earl 
Kilmer, Abigail Marie 
Lehe, Luke Donald 
Leonard, Helena Marie 
Metzinger, Madison Faith 
Miller, Olivia Victoria 
Moore, Mason Gregory 
Pellegrino, Vance Paul 
Price, Kaden Clark 
Reyes, Gloria 
Reynolds, Brent Michael 
Schambach, Rustin Michael 
Solorzano, Vidal 
Springer-Pride, Ashlyn Elizabeth 
Wallace, Raegan Marie 
Warren, Chase Michael 

11th Grade
Bahler, Erin Layne 
Bahler, Nanci Elizabeth 
Darrall, Ski-Lei May 
Doty, Taylor Irene 
Douglas, Andrew Michael 
Fowler, Elysia Skylar 
Gretencord, Zachary Chad 
Harris, Kiara Ann 
LaCosse, Bailee Sunshine 
Michal, Emma Rose 
Myers, Mackinley Elaine 
Pilotte, Anna Elizabeth 
Randolph, Layton Robert 
Reynolds, Devin Christopher 
Sallee, Dayton Paige
Siegle, Bryce Jacob 
Turza, Joshua Emmanuel 
Walder, Sarah Jane 

10th Grade
Alberts, Myah Elizabeth
Balchunas, Shay Alan 
Brouhard, Zackery Dean 
Foster, Casey Michelle 
Foster, Kylie Nicole 
Mahrling, Robert Francis 
Martin, Mackensie Anastasia 
Peterson, Blake Richard 
Pinkerton, Darian Michelle 
Pirlot, Harmony Ann 
Powell, Spencer Rodney 

Semester 2 All A’s Semester 2 All A’s and B’s

Roudebush, Jimmy Arthur 
Schemerhorn, Nicholas Daniel 
Schneidt, Logan James 
Stearns, Chase Lawrence 
Wilson, Carter Dean 

9th Grade
Anderson, Caleb Willard 
Cleefman, Emily Grace 
Cochran, Isabella Mae 
Doty, Logan Michael 
Ford, Ashley Renee 
Lawson, Korbin Lee 
Sargent, Bradley Rae 
Schneider, Leah M 
Stark, Payton Edward 
Stokes, Destiny Rose 
Stoller, Autumn Nicole 
Wamsley, Willa June 
Warren, Brynn Nicole 

8th Grade
Blume, Levi Lynn 
Bunjan, Samuel Scott 
Cleefman, Landon Christopher 
Cree, Jordan Reese 
Dreblow, James Wyatt 
Getz, Will Jacob 
Kilmer, Justin Delos 
Lanoue, Brayden Grant 
Melchi, Peyton Kennedy 
Sanders, Aidan Tyler 
Schultz, Connor Ruiz 
Scott, Raelyn Bella 

7th Grade
Alberts, Jacob Wesley 
Anderson, Hannah Diane 
Baer, Hayden Philip 
Bahler, Koby Richard 
Blume, Marie Tiane 
Brooks, Ian Duane 
Cottrell, Hannah Anastasia Lynn 
Durando, Jasmine Marcelo 
Fields, Samantha Allison 
Jeffries, Drake A 
Metzinger, Ryleigh Hope 
Miller, Elijah D 
Misch, Lucas Edward 
Oliver, Noah Lee 
Pinkerton, Kathryn Mae 
Province, Jasmine Jewel 
Wallace, Christian Ray 
Williamson, Brockton Edward 
 



Tri-County School Corporation
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Wolcott, Indiana 47995

Any Tri-County School Organization wishing to make an announcement in the Newsletter, please have articles in the 
Superintendent’s Office by the fifteenth of the month. If you would like to receive the Tri-County Newsletter or know of 
someone who would like to receive the Newsletter, please contact the Superintendent’s Office at 219-279-2418
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FROM THE DESK OF MR. HAGAN
Thank you to everyone in the Tri-County community for an outstanding eight years 
working with the best parents, staff, and students anyone could hope for. We are 
planning a very exciting year with many new opportunities for students, teachers, 
and families to work together in setting the foundations for life-long love of learn-
ing. All of our students REACH HIGHER by embracing challenges, surpassing 
goals, and reaching their highest level of personal educational achievement.

I am grateful for the opportunity to be the Principal at Tri-County Intermediate 
School for the 2019-20 school year. Last year TCI math bowl team won fourth 
place in state, CAV Bots competitive robotics team made the state competition 
at Lucas Oil, Battle of the Books won first in our region, Spell Bowl won ninth in 
state, and every student explored career interests in Club Day. We look forward to continued success in our pro-
gramming this school year as we provide each student a personalized learning experience through STEM.  

TCI is a state certified STEM school providing students 21st Century learning opportunities that develop their 
creativity, leadership, collaboration, and problem solving skills through experiences and application of knowl-
edge. We have collaborated with Purdue University Horticulture Department to bring hydroponics programming 
to our students for the 2019-20 school year. Purdue has built a complete system for each grade to engage in 
planting, growing, and supporting Ph.D. and graduate students with research opportunities throughout the year.

Every student, teacher and staff member of Tri-County live by our vision to REACH HIGHER, and over the years 
of establishing this vision, our parents and community have taken it on as well. It takes all of us working togeth-
er to push our students and children to reach their highest level of personal educational achievement. I would 
like to continue building our relationships between school, parents, and community throughout the year as we 
all work together to provide our children the foundations of learning. I welcome you to be as active within the 
school as you can, and I look forward to another outstanding year at Tri-County!

Every Day Is What You Make It….Make It A Great Day!

Mr. Hagan


